
 HUB     Cycling     -     Langley     Local     Committee 
 Meeting     Minutes 

 Date:     Wednesday     February     15,     2023 

 Location:     Online     meeting 

 Chair:     Geraldine     Jordan 

 Minutes:     Sarah     Kikkert 

 Attendeed:     Geraldine     Jordan,     Sarah     Kikkert,     Rejean     Beaulieu,     Zach     Macgilchrist,     Mitchell     Nurse 

 1.  Welcome     &     Introductions. 

 2.  Review     &     Approval     of     Minutes  from     January     18,     2023.     Moved     by     Rejean,     seconded     by 

 Mitch 

 3.  Old     Business 

 a.  Langley     City 

 i.  Developing     a     AAA     bidirectional     bike     lane     on     Michaud     Crescent     eventually 

 to     join     with     Glover.     Included     in     the     capital     budget     for     2023 

 ii.  On     Fraser     Hwy,     they     are     moving     barriers     from     the     outside     to     the     inside     of 

 the     bike     lanes     (i.e.     between     bikes     and     traffic) 

 iii.  New     -     bicyclists     will     be     permitted     in     bus     only     lanes.     New     signs     are     being 

 added     after     Zach’s     request     to     the     mayor. 

 b.  Langley     Township 

 i.  Glover     Road     and     232nd     St     overpasses     -     Geraldine     circulated     a     letter     to 

 MoTI     and     the     response     regarding     MUPs     that     was     disappointing.     She     is 

 working     with     Jonathan     on     a     response. 

 ii.  Budget     items     -     Geraldine     will     draft     a     letter     to     council     supporting     budget     for 

 cycling     tiems 

 iii.  40th     Avenue     -     some     photos     from     John     were     shared. 

 iv.  Cycling     Improvement     Fund     was     discussed     -     we     will     keep     an     on     this 

 motion     as     it     progresses. 

 c.  Rejean     provided     an     update     regarding     the     T’sai     project     including     an     upcoming 

 meeting     with     Mayor     Pachal     and     a     de-coupling     from     the     bicentennial     due     to 
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 concerns     about     links     to     colonization.     There     will     be     an     open     house     in     Surrey     in 

 April     to     view     Phase     I     of     the     plan. 

 d.  Zach     will     look     for     opportunities     to     provide     feedback     to     Translink     regarding     active 

 transportation     links     to     the     new     Skytrain     route. 

 4.  New     Business 

 a.  HUB     Langley     action     plan     -     we     reviewed     the     2022     action     plan     and     will     continue     in 

 a     similar     vein     for     the     coming     year. 

 i.  Bike     Parking     (including     the     motion     noted     above) 

 ii.  Engagement     with     TOL     regarding     overpasses     in     the     area 

 iii.  Engagement     with     the     general     public     through     local     media     (e.g.     letters     to 

 the     paper) 

 b.  Bike     to     School/Bike     to     Work     week.     Scheduled     for     May     29     to     June     4.     Mitch 

 explained     the     support     provided     by     HUB.     Geraldine     would     like     to     get     all 

 elementary     schools     in     the     Langleys     participating.     She     will     also     look     into     the 

 logistics     and     funding     associated     with     linking     a     study     to     observing     participation. 

 ACTION     ITEM     -     Zach     will     email     schools     in     March     to     advise     of     upcoming     BTSW. 

 Geraldine     will     help     with     wording, 

 c.  The     Facebook     page     was     discussed.     We     have     a     page     with     275     followers.     This 

 was     compared     with     groups     in     Surrey     and     Maple     Ridge.     Suggested     that     we     post 

 upcoming     meetings     each     month. 

 d.  Zach     noted     that     Critical     Rides     have     started     again     in     Vancouver.     3rd     Friday     of 

 each     month.     Routes     vary. 

 5.  Other     Business/     Announcements/     Upcoming     Events 

 a.  Bike     awards     coming     up     on     February     23 

 6.  Next     meeting     date:  Rescheduled     to     Tuesday  March     14,     2023     @     7pm 

 7.  Meeting     Adjournment  7:58     pm 
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